




a memorable memo
In 1947 Los Alamos was in the throes

of its postwar reorganization. Admin-
istration and Services, or A&S for

short-a predecessor of Mail and Rec-
ords—was wont to distribute a large num-
ber of mimeographed memos, in purple
ink on plain white paper, to keep Labora-
tory members abreast of the latest devel-
opments.

One December day in a T-Division
office, two individuals busily compiled
a list of numbers, which they labeled
“A&S Memorandum no. 10,742’” and
gave to a secretary to type for dissemi-
nation through the A&S channels.

Needless to say, once distributed this
document caused a certain amount of
stir and puzzlement, and at a Laboratory
meeting an outraged member of the di-
rectorate suggested the perpetrator should
be fired, which would free some much
needed housing.

By and by the memo found its way
to the AEC in Washington where it got
a much better reception: A highly en-
tertained Commissioner remarked that it
was “The best thing to come out of Los
Alamos yet!”

The culprits were J. Carson Mark (T
Division Leader) and Stan Ulam (Group
Leader).

Carson admitted later that their list had
been hastily drawn and contained two
“flaws”: It was confusing to begin with
“a dozen” for the number 12, and they
altogether overlooked the number 10.
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